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MINUTES OF THE 

MOUNT HOLYOKE COLLEGE

STUDENT-ATHLETE ADVISORY COMMITTEE (SAAC)

Sunday, September 18, 2011 – Kendade 305 – 7 p.m.

Participants:

Annabel Barrett, Basketball (26)

Christine Chancy, Basketball (34)

Tricia Chase, Basketball (13)

Deanna Hart, Crew (14)

Cori Magnusson, Crew (27)

Stephanie Roses, Crew (25)

Carol Still, Crew (35)

Lucia Garcia, Cross Country (12)

Liz MacLauchlan, Cross Country (24)

Ella Pittman, Equestrian (23)

Hayley Streibich, Equestrian (18)

Flynn Vickowski, Equestrian (17)

Annie O’Byrne, Field Hockey (33)

Stephanie Slysz, Field Hockey (16)
Liz Holsing, Lacrosse (3)

Jeannie Petersen, Lacrosse (21)

Katrina Intal, Squash (6)
Shara Robertson, Squash (22)

Paulina Rojek, Squash (15)

Nora Cunningham, Swimming & Diving (10)

Isa Wismann-Horther, Swimming & Diving (5)

Nahree Han, Tennis (7)

Maya Sayarath, Tennis (4)

Kate Brackett, Track and Field (8)

Andrea Trinkle, Track and Field (19)

Kathryn Brummer, Volleyball (1)

Kristina Weld, Volleyball (9)
Emily Eshleman, Training Room (31)

Lori Hendricks, Athletics Administration

[Note:  These minutes contain only actions taken (format votes or stated “sense of the meeting.”)  While certain items on the committee’s agenda were acted on at various times throughout the meeting, all final actions within a given topic are combined in these minutes for convenience of reference.]

The meeting was called to order at 7:02 p.m. eastern time by the chair, Christine Chancy.  All members were present as noted above.  The following members had unexcused absences: Danielle Lee (Soccer) and Kiana Lussier (Soccer).  Nora Cunningham (Swimming and Diving) arrived late. Annie O’Byrne (Field Hockey) left at 7:30 p.m. 
1. Welcome and introductions. 

· Ms. Chancy brought the SAAC to order and welcomed representatives.
2. Approval of the Sunday, September 11, 2011 minutes.

It was VOTED

“That the minutes of Sunday, September 11, 2011 be approved as distributed.”
3. Signing of Anti-Hazing Form.
Ms. Rojek requested that all SAAC representatives read and sign the anti-hazing form.

4. Subcommittee Reports.
· The Health and Safety Subcommittee reported that they are looking further into and discussing the possibility of a nutritionist and/or sports psychologist for varsity athletes.  They also would like to have a fundraiser promoting community wellness that would include a short clinic for a few varsity sports at Mount Holyoke, a weight lifting session, and a brief version of the Alcohol and Drug Awareness Project.  This proposed fundraiser would be open to students and the public.
· The Community Service Subcommittee aims to continue the successful program at the Peck School and set up an event for Alex’s Lemonade Stand for the spring.  This event would be organized so that the new representatives for the upcoming 2012-2013 term would not need to organize for a spring event.

· The Admissions and Recruiting Subcommittee is continuing its work on the monthly newsletter and its releases in October, November, December, March, and April.  The subcommittee members are also organizing and are available for involvement in Focus on Athletics, Focus on Riding, and Experience MHC (in the Spring of 2012).
· The Diversity and Inclusion Subcommittee would like to pilot a Beyond Tolerance Discussion with SAAC to discuss different factors of identity that contribute to a team’s dynamic.  Depending on the response to a pilot discussion with the SAAC, the subcommittee members would like to bring the topic to a larger scale and then discuss within the athletic community.

· The Legislation Subcommittee requested time at the October 16 meeting to educate and discuss with SAAC members about the new proposed legislation.  By November 13, all athletes should have voted so that SAAC representatives can discuss and vote, too.  The subcommittee suggested that teams that are not in season should reserve times in the Kendade Computer Lab to review the legislation together to encourage understanding of and voting on the proposed legislation.

· The Marketing and Promotions subcommittee is focusing on the completion of the Game of the Week Kit and the Friends and Family Weekend Tailgate on October 22, 2011.

5. Discussion of Fan Shirt Design

Representatives were asked to share their thoughts about the one submitted fan shirt design.  Many SAAC members agreed that the design itself was creative but that the font and colors were too generic.  An agreement was reached that the call for design deadline should be extended, and representatives were asked to again encourage their respective teams to submit more designs for review at the next meeting.

6. Review of Focus on Athletics Schedule.
Dr. Hendricks asked the representatives to review the updated Focus on Athletics schedule; she pointed out a few changes that had been made.

· There will be no karaoke this year.  Instead, teams are encouraged to plan evening activities with their prospective students.

· This year a “Parent Track” has been added to the weekend.  While prospective students are with their prospective teammates, attending classes, etc., parents are encouraged to participate in an Admission and Financial Aid Discussion, tours of Kendall and the Dance Complex or the MHC Boathouse, and join in the MHC Athletics Discussion.  The MHC Athletics Discussion will make a panel available for questions.  The panel will consist of an admissions faculty representative, two student-athletes, the parent of a current student-athlete, and Lori Hendricks.  All coaches with recruits participating in Focus on Athletics will be present at the discussion to answer any sport-specific questions.

7. Distribution of Game of the Week Kits.
As the chair of the Marketing and Promotions Subcommittee, Ms. Holsing distributed the GOW Kits to the basketball, equestrian, field hockey, lacrosse, and track and field teams.  

8. Review of the New Multi-Sport Athlete Policy.
Dr. Hendricks led the review of the newly created Multi-Sport Athlete Policy.  Starting this year, “two meetings are required to determine guidelines/expectations for each multi-sport athlete.  The first meeting occurs with the two coaches [prior to the start of the first season], and the second meeting includes the two coaches along with the multi-sport athlete” (Policy for Multi-Sport Athletes at Mount Holyoke College).  The second main aspect of the new policy is the mandatory 48-hour rest period from the last participation in one sport (practice or competition).  Coaches are required to follow up with their student-athletes and then with Lori Hendricks and Ellen Perrella, for academic and health concerns, respectively.  Dr. Hendricks stressed that as this is the first year that the policy is in use, and feedback will be very important at the end of the year when the policy will be reassessed.  
9. Discussion of Tuesday Seminar Timeslot.
Ms. Chancy informed representatives that the Academic Priorities Committee (APC) has suggested the addition of a Tuesday Seminar Timeslot from 7-10 p.m.  Ms. Chancy said that because of the 250 students that participate in Club Sports, 350 students who participate in Varsity Sports, and the 75 students who are representatives in the Student Government Association, 28% of the student population at Mount Holyoke will not have the option to participate in the seminars during this time because of competitions, practices, or weekly SGA meetings.  Dr. Hendricks added that the APC has not had time to officially discuss or vote on this topic but that when it was first proposed in the spring of 2011, the time slot was controversial.  Because of the significant percentage of students who would not be able to participate in these seminars, the Athletic Department is standing against the implementation of the new time slot.  Dr. Hendricks encouraged the SAAC to draft a memorandum explaining the concerns held by the SAAC and the possible impacts.  Ms. Still volunteered to draft the memorandum and send it to the Chair of the APC, Ombretta Frau.   
10. Future Meetings.
a. Sunday, October 2 from 11 a.m. - Noon (Kendade, 305)

b. Sunday, October 16 from 7 - 8 p.m. (Kendade, 305)

c. Sunday, October 30 from 7 - 8 p.m. (Kendade, 305)

d. Sunday, November 13 from 7 - 8 p.m. (Kendade, 305)

e. Sunday, December 4 from 7 - 8 p.m. (Kendade, 305)

11. Adjournment.  The meeting was adjourned by Ms. Chancy at 7:56 p.m.

#  #  #  #  #

October 2, 2011/KIB/lah
